BENTLEYVILLE BOROUGH MINUTES
REGULAR MEETING

Tuesday, August 5, 2014 
7:00 pm at the Bentleyville Municipal Complex

The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by Council Vice President, Roy Larimer with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll was called with Councillors Gary Damich, Bill Jobes, Roy Larimer, Bob Paul, Shannon Watson and Tim Jansante all being present.  Stanley Glowaski was absent.  Also present was Mayor Tom Brown, Solicitor Dennis Makel and the Secretary, Kim Sacco.
Business from the floor:  
James Barnhart brought forth a complaint about the neighbor in the rental across the street who put their garbage out early at 222 -224 Beallsville Road. Mr. Makel will dictate letter to secretary to send out on Borough letterhead.
Stacy and Nick Malarkey complained about ordinances that were not being enforced at the neighboring proprerty owned by Gina Stish.  Mrs. Malarkey is going to forward copies of complaints that she emailed to HMT to secretary regarding a junk vehicle in the driveway and other issues that are not in compliance.  The secretary is instructed to forward these to the solicitor.
It was moved by Tim Jansante, seconded by Bill Jobes to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of July 1, 2014.  All were in favor.

It was moved by Tim Jansante seconded by Bill Jobes to accept the Treasurer’s report dated June 30, 2014.  All were in favor.
It was moved by Tim Jansante and seconded by Bill Jobes to adjourn to executive session for purposes of discussing personnel issues.  All were in favor.  Council adjourned to executive session at 7:10 pm.
The meeting resumed at 755pm
Unfinished Business:

It was moved by Bill Jobes and seconded by Tim Jansante to direct Neiswonger Construction to follow the recommendation of Widmer Engineers with regard to the repair of Ames Road to comply with the Heavy Hauling.  The recommendation remediation is as follows:

Based on the site meeting this morning at Ames Road in Bentleyville Borough, it appears that there are three (3) areas along the section of roadway between the intersection with Pittsburgh Street and the driveway to the strip mine that will require full depth pavement restoration.  These areas were identified with paint during our site meeting.  The three (3) areas total approximately 75 square yards.  The following shall be performed for each of the three (3) areas required full depth pavement restoration:
· Saw cut around the perimeter of the damaged areas. 

· Remove the damaged pavement and underlying materials to a depth of approximately 11-12”.  The materials shall be disposed off site at an approved location. 

· Subgrade shall be compacted. 

· Install a minimum of 6” of compacted PennDOT 2A coarse aggregate. 

· Install 4” bituminous binder course (Superpave binder course, 25.0 mm) 

· Install 1.5” bituminous wearing course (Superpave wearing course, 9.5 mm) 

The remaining approximately 1,365 of Ames Road from Pittsburgh Street to the strip mine entrance should be milled to a depth of 1.5” and a bituminous wearing surface (Superpave wearing course, 9.5mm) shall be installed. 
Additionally, the roadside ditch shall be re-established as needed to allow for proper storm water flow.
MS Engineers and Penn Dot have asked that the Borough reconsider landscaping of the round about.  Penn Dot would assume all costs of design and planting.  The Borough would need to maintain it after it is completed.  Penn Dot provided us with a sample maintenance / agility agreement to look at.  Mayor Brown and Councilman Bob Paul would like for the Borough to revisit their original decision. Mayor Brown thinks that the Borough should maintain the roundabout, he thinks it’s that important.  Bill Jobes appreciates the sentiment…but is concerned about the cost of maintenance.  Bob Paul suggested utilizing the County’s FITs program for the maintenance.  Solicitor Makel thinks there should be some sort of term to the agreement, he will initiate a conversation with Mr. Rapsack regarding agility agreement.  It was moved by Gary Damich, seconded by Bill Jobes all in favor to authorize Dennis to contact Penn Dot regarding the round about/agility agreement.

The Charleroi Federal General Obligation Note, tabled
The proposed Parking Ordinance tabled.
Personnel policies handbook, it was moved by Tim Jansante and seconded by Shannon Watson to adopt the   Personnel Policies Handbook.  All were in favor.
It was moved by Tim Jansante and seconded by Bob Paul to enter into a Heavy Hauling Agreement with Rice Poseidon Midstream, LLC.  All were in favor.

It was moved by Bill Jobes, seconded by Bob Paul to enter into and agreement with Widmer Engineering.  All were in favor.
Council received a letter from BMA notifiying them of the vote to not bill the Borough for hydrants for the upcoming year.  No action is needed.
The contract with Teamsters Local 205 expires on 12/31/14.  Solictor Makel recommends that sometime this month council should have a short executive session to talk about it.

Borough Council is interested in enacting a Jake Brake/Air Brakes ordinance on Main Street.  Solicitor Makel will forward an ordinance to the secretary that council can act on at a continued meeting.
PMRS document for the Police defined contribution plan was tabled.
The monthly report from HMT was submitted for council’s review.

It was moved by Gary Damich, seconded by Bill Jobes to allow midget cheerleaders to use Richardson Park from 6pm to 8pm every Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday.  They will be done on August 21.  All in favor.
It was moved by Gary Damich, seconded by Bill Jobes to allow BAYSA to use Richardson Park beginning August 9th, 2014 through the end of November for practices and games.   They requested the use everyday but Friday.  All in favor.

Replacement of the Municipal Complex Cameras was discussed and tabled since more research is necessary.
It was moved by Bob Paul and seconded by Gary Damich to lein 201 Third Street for dumpster and labor for clean up of the move out pile left at 201 Third Street.  All were in favor.

Other new business

It was moved by Tim Jansante and seconded by Bill Jobes to make an award to Patty Grachen in the amount of $500 of appreciation to cover some of her expenses and valuable time in her efforts to provide the community with recreation.  All were in favor.  The secretary was directed to compose a letter thanking Ms. Grachen for her efforts.
Secretary’s Report:  The to Alex with Love Foundation made payment of $500 for an additional Police presence on the day of the Run for Alex.  Southwest Regional only charged the Borough $123.00 for coverage that day.  It was moved by Gary Damich, seconded by Tim Jansante and all were in favor of refunding To Alex With Love the difference of $377.00
Recreation Board Report Fireworks/Stars and Stripes in the park was a success.
Solicitor’s Report

Mayor’s Report

Committee Reports


Building & Borough Properties – Stan Glowaski, Chair

Technology Committee – Bill Jobes, Chair  

Internet/Email/Remote Device policy, documents, read them.  Council will need to discuss at the continued meeting.

Bill started looking at a new Web Page design, he is looking for opinions of things that we want to see on there.  It was moved by Bill Jobes, seconded by Tim Jansante to upgrade our domain from 10 email addresses to 30.
Streets & Bridges –  Robert Paul, Chair 
Thank you letter from James Street residents was read.
A bill was submitted from Morgan Excavating for the completion of the 2014 Paving Project. It was moved by Bob Paul and seconded by Bill Jobes to pay the bill for services rendered through August 4, 2014 in the amount of $60,041.46.  All were in favor.

Police & Lights – Roy Larimer, Chair $71.46 was collected from the parking meters.
Roy wanted to thank all who helped get the police department up and running, specifically Tim Jansante, Bob Paul, Matt Washil, Dennis Makel, Kim Sacco, Ruth DiNardo, Day Ford and PNC Bank.  He has received numerous kudos and thank yous including those from PA State Police, District Attorney, Business owners, School officials, and elderly citizens of the Borough.

Health & Sanitation – Shannon Watson, Chair.   Shannon will look into policy for animal control and fundraising possibilities.

Redevelopment – Gary Damich, Chair


CDBG demolitions are to commence soon.  The Borough’s portion will be $20,300.



Gary thinks that we should look into updating the comprehensive plan.

Finance & Purchases – Tim Jansante, Chair
Other Business

Fall newsletter
It was moved by Tim Jansante to pay the bills as presented, the motion was seconded by Shannon Watson.  There was a roll call vote.  Tim Jansante, yay; Shannon Watson, yay; Bob Paul, yay; Gary Damich, Yay, Roy Larimer, Yay, Bill Jobes, Yay with the exception of the bill for Matt Washill and Dell since he had no input.   Motion carried.
It was moved by Shannon Watson and seconded by Bob Paul to accept the reciepts.
It was moved by Tim Jansante and seconded by Gary Damich to continue the meeting until August 20th at 6pm.  The meeting was adjourned at 850pm.
Respectfully Submitted,

_______________           
Kimberly G. Sacco

Borough Secretary
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